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MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

  

   
Dear Families and Community Members: 
  
We hope that you have enjoyed some quality time with friends and family during the 
many significant faith days over the past couple of weeks. I know that everyone is  
celebrating the sunshine and warmth that spring has finally brought to our frozen  
landscape.   
  
This past month the Drama Department students put on the annual S.O.A.P 20  
festival.  I hope you were able to see it as each year it somehow manages to outdo  
the year before.  The students were outstanding in their roles as directors, actors,  
technicians and crew.  
 
Our first ever Health and Wellness day was a wonderful success! Students had a  
great time engaging in activities that promoted healthy living and mindfulness.  
  
The school is hard at work to prepare for our annual Fundraiser and School fair,  
Thornstock, which will happen on May 26

th
 in order to raise money to support children 

affected by the Syrian Refugee Crisis.  We held an assembly for the student body last 
week and visits to classrooms are happening next week in order to raise further  
awareness about the impact of the crisis on families, schooling and mental health. We 
hope you will support us in this worthwhile endeavor.  
  
Students will receive their midterm report cards on Tuesday, April 26th. We encourage 
you to contact teachers if there are any questions about the report cards. 
  
TSAC will be hosting a movie night on April 28

th
. Please encourage your child to  

attend as it will be a fun time for students to get together and relax after the work  
of mid-terms.  
 
Enjoy the sunshine and celebrate the wonderful students.  We are proud of all our 
scholars, leaders, athletes, performers and entrepreneurs. 
  
  
  
Warmest Regards, 
Joe Foti 
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Thornlea edges York police in charity hoops 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

The Thunder Rally School Spirit Day was capped off with a Charity Basketball Game April 11. 

The Thornlea Boys Basketball All- Stars vs. the York Region Police Basketball Travelling Team 
squared off in front of a packed house of over 300 spirited Thornlea students. 

All proceeds at the gate went to our Thornstock for Syrian Outreach fundraiser. With money 
still coming in, the game raised over $700. 

The game was exciting from beginning to end. Thornlea won in overtime 73-72. 

Cashius McNeilly made two free throws with 2.4 seconds left in regulation time to put the 
game into OT. 
 
With 1.4 seconds left in overtime Thornlea was leading 73-72, when Cashius blocked the last 
shot attempt under their basket to seal the win. High scorers for the York Region Police were 
Jason Jordan with 20 and Shaun Carter with 20. The Thornlea players presented them with 
Thornlea Purple Golf Shirts to show their appreciation and respect. Cashius McNeilly scored 12 
and Drachir McIntosh scored 11. 

Thornlea Secondary School Principal Joe Foti said after the game, the event was about foster-
ing positive partnerships within the community. 

“The players had fun, the students had fun, and even though they lost, I know the officers 
had fun, too,” Foti said. 

“It was for a great cause, the Syrian crisis is a concern for our learning community and the 
Thornlea Students wanted to show their support. Our Student Association Council has been 
working very hard to raise awareness and funds for this cause. I am very proud of the spirit, 
leadership and global citizenship that our students have shown this year.” 
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     Every year for the past two decades, Thornlea has produced a night of short plays dedicated to  
     students' love for theatre, called the Student One Act Play festival.  Or SOAP for short, if you  

     want to sound 'in the know.'  For 20 years, students have cast, directed, acted, done lights,  

     sound, and sets, and in some cases written, short plays for a full night of theatre.    
 

     Some of these students don't even take drama as a regular course.  For some, this is the first  
     extra-curricular they have ever done.  It's the only show that staff members literally get in on  

     the act.  Needless to say, the show is wildly popular. 
 

     If you missed the anniversary edition this year, fear not--we'll be back again next year with  

     SOAP 21! 
      Sean Stone  

      Head of Drama 
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Hello all from the Guidance Department 

 

A reminder that the Guidance Team this year consists of Mr. Paul Stephenson (Counselor/Student Suc-

cess), Ms. Andrea Tse (Counselor & Head of ESL), Ms. Joan Walker (Counselor & SHSM Coordina-

tor),  

Mr. Nizam Alkins, Head of Guidance (Counselor) and Ms. Gail Burdett (Guidance Secretary). 

 

The Ontario University Application Centre (OUAC) deadline has now passed.  Currently over 130 

Thornlea students have applied.  We wish them all the best and will continue to answer their questions 

on the University selection process.  The next marks transmission for OUAC will be on April 28th.  

 

Guidance will continue to monitor and support the College application process.  Currently, over 40 

Thornlea students have applied. No Pin Codes are distributed for College Applications; students will 

create their own on-line at www.ontariocolleges.ca. 

Please note that the “equal consideration” deadline has passed (Feb. 1st), but students can still apply.  

The next marks transmission for OCAS will be on April 25th.  

 

As for Scholarship information, please make an appointment to see Ms. Stephenson in the Guidance of-

fice.   

Two great websites to find out more information on scholarships are: 

http://www.studentawards.com/ 

http://www.electronicinfo.ca/en/page.php?id=21 

Important Notice for all grade 12’s that have applied to OUAC for university! 

Your grades from semester one have been processed by OUAC and sent to the Universities to 

which you have applied.  Please log on to your online application in order to review your academic 

information.  This verification is especially important if OUAC does not have a valid email ad-

dress on file, or you are not able to receive emails from OUAC/your Universities because of a junk

-mail setting with you inbox.  If you see an error in your OUAC file, it is very important that you 

contact your Guidance Counselor as soon as possible to have it corrected. 

 

Important Notice for all grade 12’s that have applied to OCAS for college! 

Your mid-term grades from semester two will be processed by OCAS and sent to the Colleges on 

April 25th.  Please log on to your online application on April 26th, in order to review your academic 

information.  This verification is especially important if OCAS does not have a valid email address 

on file, or you are not able to receive emails from OCAS/your Colleges because of a junk-mail set-

ting with you inbox.  If you see an error in your OCAS file, it is very important that you contact 

your Guidance Counselor as soon as possible to have it corrected. 

 

College and University Spring Open Houses are a popular way for prospective students to visit various 

Post-Secondary Institutions and evaluate them prior to applying and/or choosing.  It is never too early to 

begin the search.  The Guidance Department encourages all students, especially in grades 11 and 12 to 

attend the open house program of any potential future University/College.  Please visit the University/

College website to confirm Open House schedules.  Spaces can be limited. 

 

Special Announcement: 

 

Attention Grade 12 students, you may request Part-Time Status started on Monday April 11th.  

Please come to the guidance office to pick up a drop request form.  This form must be completed 

and handed in by Thursday April 21st 3:00 PM.  The Full Disclosure date is Wednesday May 4th. 

http://www.ontariocolleges.ca
http://www.studentawards.com/
http://www.electronicinfo.ca/en/page.php?id=21
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Commencement for the Class of 2016 
 

Thornlea’s Class of 2016 is getting ready to graduate.  Please attend our 48th graduation cere-

mony on June 29th, 2016 to celebrate your graduate’s achievement!  The ceremony will be 

held at Thornlea S.S.  The ceremony begins at 7:00 p.m., but all graduates need to be at the 

hall by 6:00 p.m.  Refreshments will be served. 

Each year the graduating class of Thornlea Secondary School selects a graduating student to 

give the Valedictorian address at the Graduation ceremony. The students’ choice of Valedicto-

rian should be someone who can be counted upon to skillfully articulate to parents and students 

a “snapshot” of your years at Thornlea. The Valedictorian should be someone who exemplifies 

the character traits of responsibility, respect, honesty, empathy, fairness, initiative, courage, in-

tegrity, perseverance and optimism; who has demonstrated commitment to student life through 

active involvement in a variety of school activities and has contributed in a positive way to 

Thornlea.  Art Murch was the first principal of Thornlea.  When he retired in 1976, the staff set 

up a trust in his name.  From the trust, The Art Murch Award, a monetary award is given an-

nually to the graduating student who has a high academic standing, is very active in school life, 

and is highly regarded by his/her peers and teachers.  The recipient should best exemplify the 

motto “Think and Be Thought Of”.  The winner is revealed at commencement. 

Valedictorian Candidates and Art Murch Candidates may be nominated by their peers on a 

form available in the Guidance office. The completed nomination form must be returned, by the 

nominee, to Guidance by 12:30 pm Tuesday May 10, 2016.  Voting will take place on Tuesday, 

May 17, 2016.  If you do not have a homeroom, voting will then take place during your lunch in 

the Guidance office on Tuesday, May 17, the same day.  Graduating Students must show 

their Thornlea student card to receive a ballot. 

 

We would also like to remind students that there is a new process in place for Community Ser-

vice Hours (CSH).  All students must complete 40 community hours to obtain their Ontario 

Secondary School Diploma.  The Guidance department must approve your community service 

opportunity before you start your hours.  Please see your counselor for a CSH sheet and pre-

approval.  Finally, a reminder to all grade 12 students; that they should hand in their com-

munity service hours as soon as possible.  It is highly recommended that this be completed 

before the April 28/25 OUAC/OCAS transmission. 

 

 

For more information on volunteer opportunities, please come down to the Guidance Office and 

pick up a Community Service Hours form and please take a look at our “Volunteer Bulletin 

Board” for current opportunities to fulfill this Ministry of Education requirement. 
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Summer School Registration Information 
The York Region District School Board will once again be offering acceleration and credit reinforcement 

courses during the summer.  The 2016 summer school sites are as follows: 

Keswick H.S. 

Langstaff S.S. 

Markham D.H.S. 

Middlefield C.I. 

Richmond Green S.S. 

Sir William Mulock S.S. 

Stephen Lewis S.S. 

Pierre Elliott Trudeau 

 

Acceleration Courses (for those who wish to take a new course or upgrade a previous mark) will run 

from July 4 to July 29, 2016. 

 
 

Credit Recovery Reinforcement Courses (for those who have not been successful in gaining the credit 

AND have received the recommendation of the home school administration) will run for two sessions.  

Session 1 will run from July 4 to July 15, 2016.  Session 2 will run from July 18 to July 29, 2016.  All 

classes start at 9:00 a.m. and finish at 3:19 p.m. 

 

YRDSB students must register online using Career Cruising (same as regular course selection) by going 

to their own course planner and clicking on the Con Ed tab.  Please see your Guidance Counsellor if you 

require some assistance.  Registration opens on Monday April 4, 2016 

Also, if you are a grade 11 or 12 student and would like to apply for the 2-credit summer school Co-op ses-

sion, please come to the Guidance Office for an application. 

Attention all ESL students, if you are interested in taking ESLB, ESLC, ESLD, ELSE for CREDIT this 

summer with the YRDSB. Please come to the guidance office for details. 

Follow us on Twitter:   http://twitter.com/thornlea_ss 

http://twitter.com/thornlea_ss
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CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

 

 

April 21-29    Paris/Nice/Monaco Trip 
 
April 22     Health & Wellness 
April 22     Campaign Week 
April 26     Mid-Term Reports Home 
April 27     Election Speeches Assembly 
April 28     TSAC Movie Night 
May 4     Full disclosure 
May 5     MADD Assembly Gr. 12’s 
May 6     PA Day 
May 6     SAC Car Wash 
May 9-13     Outdoor Ed Trip 
May 11     Spring Concert 
May 11-13     Outdoor Ed Trip 
May 16     School Council Mtg 7:15pm 
May 19     Prom 
May 23     Victoria Day 
May 26     Thornstock 
May 27     Thornstock Rain Date 
June 3  **ADDITIONAL DATE** PA Day 
June 7-10     Drama Show 
June 14-15    EQAO Math Gr. 9 Sem 2 
June 22-27    EXAMS 
June 28     EXAM Review Day 
      Schedule to follow end of May 
June 29     PA Day 
June 29     Graduation @Thornlea GYM 
June 30     PA Day 


